# The Urbana Free Library Board of Trustees Minutes of a Regular Meeting Held on Tuesday, November 14, 2017

## **CALL TO ORDER**

The Urbana Free Library Board of Trustees met in the Lewis Auditorium of The Urbana Free Library on November 14, 2017. The meeting was called to order by the president, Chris Scherer, at 7:00 p.m.

## **ATTENDANCE**

Present: Geoff Bant, Barbara Jones, Anna Merritt, Beth Scheid, Chris Scherer, Michael Weissman, and Jane Williams

Absent: Jared Miller and Mark Netter

Staff present: Becky Brown, Dawn Cassady, Celeste Choate, Rachel Fuller, Anke Voss, and Kathy Wicks

Also present: Brittany Williams

## ADDITIONS, CORRECTIONS, MODIFICATIONS OF THE AGENDA

Jared Miller was absent, so presentation on the *Trustee Facts File* Chapters 1-5 was moved to December.

# APPROVE THE AGENDA

It was moved by Beth Scheid, seconded by Jane Williams, and passed unanimously to approve the agenda as presented, minus the aforementioned presentation.

## CALL FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION

There was no call for an executive session.

#### PUBLIC COMMENT

None.

#### **PRESENTATIONS**

None.

#### **ACTION ITEMS (CONSENT AGENDA)**

It was moved by Michael Weissman, seconded by Jane Williams, and passed unanimously to approve the consent agenda as presented.

## **ACTION ITEMS (INDIVIDUAL)**

There was discussion about the difference between policy and procedure. After discussion, it was moved by Anna Merritt, seconded by Jane Williams, and passed unanimously to approve the Library Collection Management Policy II-A as amended.

After discussion, it was moved by Barbara Jones, seconded by Anna Merritt, and passed unanimously to approve the Archives Collection Management Policy II-D as amended.

It was moved by Barbara Jones, seconded by Anna Merritt, and passed unanimously to retire the Children's Services Collection Management Policy II-B.

It was moved by Anna Merritt, seconded by Beth Scheid, and passed unanimously to retire the Adult Services Collection Management Policy II-C.

It was moved by Anna Merritt, seconded by Michael Weissman, and passed unanimously to not give the Foundation notice to start the process of transferring the Marro building from the City to the Library.

It was moved by Beth Scheid, seconded by Jane Williams, and passed unanimously to accept Resolution 2017-12 to approve the JPE Service Agreement, Third Amendment.

#### **DISCUSSION ITEMS**

Barbara Jones and Celeste created a series of topics for future Board discussions. Some of the items are time sensitive because they are a part of the Per Capita requirements. One of the topics on the list is ethics, which led to a short discussion of library ethics. The Board looks forward to future discussions on this topic. Chris Scherer thanked Barbara and Celeste for putting together the list together.

#### REPORTS OF LIAISON OFFICERS

## Friends of the Library

The November Board meeting was held in the Archives, because of set up for the November book sale in the Lewis Auditorium. Anna Merritt mentioned that this book sale includes vintage children's books, arts and craft books, and art books.

## The Urbana Free Library Foundation

The Foundation will meet on Wednesday, November 15. They are gearing up for the annual fall campaign, with repairs to the porch being one of the items highlighted in the letter.

## Illinois Heartland Library System

Geoff Bant reported that IHLS is promoting advocacy for the school libraries, because there was concern that many of the school libraries in the IHLS system had not applied the Per Capita grant. He also commented that IHLS is hiring for a couple of positions.

#### ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

Celeste reported that the porch repair evaluation has good news. It looks like the work may not need to be as extensive as previously thought. Rather than taking the porch completely apart, it may be possible to build a steel frame under it and secure the walls to the frame. This should be a less expensive alternative to the porch repair than taking it all apart and rebuilding it.

Celeste also gave an update on the Guaranteed Energy Savings Program (GESP). The company put forward a plan of things that the City and the Library can do to save energy and money. The City and the Library are looking at the choices in the plan to see what makes the most sense. The Board will also review the list when it is ready.

Barbara Jones asked about bill SB851. Celeste said that it had passed the House, but was not called out to the Senate floor. She will inform the Board if it is brought to the Senate. The City nor the Library would benefit from the passing of this bill.

Beth Scheid asked for further explanation about a tip in the Director's report that said "some issues are better addressed by budgeting than legislation". Celeste explained that Senator Bennett said there are several ways to solve a problem. Sometimes legislation is a good way, sometimes budgeting to make sure an agency has the needed funding is a good way, and sometimes oversite of agencies to make sure they are doing their job is a good way. It is a good idea to talk to legislatures to see which way would work best for the situation. It is also important to pay attention to the timing of the solutions.

Chris Scherer asked why circulation numbers looked like they are down. Celeste explained that one reason may be that e-books were being counted twice in prior statistics, and this has been fixed in the statistics. Barbara Jones asked if circulation statistics really matter anymore, since libraries do so much more than circulate books. Celeste answered that circulation statistics help librarians see what is being checked out, which helps with collection development. Statistical information is useful in a variety of ways, and some statistics are mandated for the Library. Celeste also explained that because some of the numbers come later in the month, the Board will receive the statistics one month behind.

# **BOARD PRESIDENT REPORT**

None.

**UNFINISHED BUSINESS** 

None.

**NEW BUSINESS** 

None.

## ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 8:09 p.m.

Becky Brown, Recorder

Beth Scheid, Secretary/Treasurer

Board of Trustees of The Urbana Free Library – Minutes for the meeting of November 14, 2017 – Page 4

Date Approved: 12 112 117

This meeting was taped for later broadcast on cable television.

Supplementary information is available in the Board packet of September 12, 2017.